
MEMORANDUM 
FC 14 (02-08-19) 

TO: Board of Directors FROM: Barbara Keegan 
SPOC Chair  

SUBJECT: Stream Planning and Operations Committee 
(SPOC) November 4, 2021 Meeting 
Summary 

DATE: 11/04/2021 

This memorandum summarizes the informational items from the Stream Planning and Operations 
Committee (SPOC) meeting held on November 4, 2021.

SPOC received updates and participated in discussions on the following: 

• Fish and Aquatic Habitat Collaborative Effort (FAHCE) Progress and
Deliverables -
o Draft Environmental Impact Report (EIR) - including identified comment themes.

Staff reported that the comments received are lengthy and detailed and will take a
significant amount of time to provide a thorough review and respond to each
comment in accordance with the CEQA review process.

o Plus Pilot Flow project for Guadalupe Creek and Stevens Creek- Staff reported
that the pulse releases are not scheduled as we’re currently outside of the possible
pulse release timeframe of December 1 through mid-April.

o FAHCE Initialing Parties and Adaptive Management meetings – Staff reported that
the next meeting of the Initialing Parties is anticipated to occur this winter following
review of the draft EIR; and that the next meeting of the Adaptive Management
group is also anticipated to occur this winter.

• Anderson Dam Seismic Retrofit Project and Incorporation of FAHCE
Conservation Measures for Coyote Creek.
o Staff informed SPOC that Valley Water just received approval from the Federal

Energy Regulatory Commission for Phase III of the Anderson Dam Tunnel Project,
which will allow staff to issue a notice to proceed to begin Phase II and Phase III.
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